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22nd October 2020 

Dear Parent/Carer 

Further to the announcement by the First Minister for Wales, that we will 
be subject to a ‘Fire Break’ lockdown in Wales from 6.00pm Friday 23rd 
October, until midnight Sunday 8th November, I want to confirm that along 
with all Special Schools and Primary Schools in Wales, Ysgol Pen-y-Bryn will 
be open as normal for the week commencing Monday 2nd November 
following the half term break. 

I would like to thank you all for your support during this most unusual and 
challenging half term. In spite of the many changes, adaptations and 
control measures we have needed to put in place we have had a most 
successful half term and it has been wonderful to get back to schooling 
after such a prolonged, enforced disruption. 

I urge you all to remain vigilant by remembering the importance of good 
hand hygiene, social distancing, mask wearing, testing, tracing and 
protecting as well as strictly adhering to all local and national guidance. 

I wish you a peaceful and restful half term. 

The warmest of wishes 

 

 

Gethin Sutton 
Headteacher 
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